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Resort Village Council Approves 2022 Budget 

Prioritizing capital projects that meet the needs of the community while managing costs has been the 
focus of budget meetings over the past number of months at the Resort Village of Candle Lake (RVCL). 
On April 8, 2022, the Resort Village Council approved its 2022 Budget 

"Our Administration and Council worked hard to find a way to balance the budget this year, without 
placing a heavy burden on our taxpayers," says Terry Kostyna, Mayor the RVCL. "We are committed to 
providing good service to our residents, seasonal residents and visitors, to maintaining and improving our 
existing infrastructure, and to undertaking new projects that will benefit our community in the long-term. 
With our new staff now on board and continuing to learn about our community, we are confident we will 
achieve our goal of developing a realistic, well-costed five-year capital plan for the Resort Village." 

The RVCL has budgeted for a 3% increase in total property tax revenue and the mill rate will increase by 
0.1 (3.0 to 3.1 mills) for an annual revenue increase of $43,260. These increases are attributed to several 
factors including increases to the cost of the Resort Village contract with the RCMP, the hiring of an 
additional, seasonal Bylaw Officer, and the overall rising costs of goods and services. 

In 2022, the RVCL will invest just under $2 million in capital projects including: 
• Commence Work on Landfill Cell Decommissioning
• East Lagoon Prefeasibility/Preliminary Design
• New Garbage Truck
• New CSO Patrol Vehicle
• Greenspace Master Plan
• Official Community Plan
• Zoning Bylaw Renew
• Fire Department Facility Study
• Walking Trail Bereskin/Marina Drive to Main Street
• New Website
• Proposed Market Square

"We are very grateful to our administration and senior levels of government who have enabled us to 
secure over $500,000 in grants to cover some of the costs of these projects," adds Kostyna. 

The average homeowner will see an estimated increase to their municipal property taxes of 
approximately $55 per year; the average commercial property owner will see an increase of 
approximately $75 per year. 

More details on the 2022 Budget, including the budget planning process can be found at Candlelake.ca. 

For information contact Brent Lutz, CAO, at (306) 929-2236. 












































